
 

 Physical Education and Sport Premium Impact Statement Overview 2022/23 

 

The Sports Premium has been allocated to schools to fund additional and sustainable 

improvements to the provision of PE and sport at primary school; it is also to be used to 

encourage the development of healthy, active lifestyles. Schools receive PE and sport 

premium funding based on the number of pupils in years 1-6.  

Victoria Road was allocated £17,900 for the academic year 2022-2023, which we received in 

two separate allowances in October and April.  

We are free to determine how best to use this funding to improve the quality of PE and we 

recognise the health and well-being of all of the pupils at our school. We believe that a 

varied PE curriculum and extra-curricular opportunities have positive influences on the 

concentration, attitude and academic achievement of children.  

 

Overview of spending  

Throughout 2022-2023 PE funding continued to have a significant impact enhancing the 

breadth and quality of sport. 

 This year’s funding was spent on the following: 

 

• Specialist coaches to upskill staff through effective CPD  

• PE Equipment 

• Additional swimming lessons for Year 6 

• Climbing and Physical Outdoor Equipment for EYFS 

• Soft Play flooring for EYFS outdoor area 

• Tracksuits for Y1 –Y6 

• Access to Halton SGO and School Games Mark application 

• Orienteering Course on school grounds and training 

 

 



 Swimming Data 

What percentage of your current Year 6 

cohort swim competently, confidently and 

proficiently over a distance of at least 25 

meters? 

83% 

 

25/30 

What percentage of your current Year 6 

cohort use a range of strokes effectively 

[for example, front crawl, backstroke and 

breaststroke]? 

76% 

 

23/30 

 

 

Schools can choose to use the Primary PE 

and Sport Premium to provide additional 

provision for swimming but this must be for 

activity over and above the national 

curriculum requirements. Have you used it 

in this way? 

 

 

  YES 

 

Success During the Academic Year 2022-2023 

This academic year, children represented Victoria Road School in a number of competitions. 

We participated in tournaments in Football, Rugby, Kinball, SEND Festival and Runcorn 

Dynamo Cricket Event, where we achieved 3rd position in both the Mixed and Girls 

Competitions. We also raised the profile of PE with a visit by Beth Tweddle, a Gymnastics 

Taster Day, Skip 2B Fit Day and extra – curriculum activities.  

 

School Games Gold Mark   2022-23 (Third Year Running) 

Predicted Spending for Next Academic Year 2023-2024 

Throughout the next academic year, we plan to spend the Sport Premium on the following: 

• Replenish and update equipment to keep it in line with curriculum objectives  

• Specialist coaches to continue to upskill staff 

• Extra-curricular sporting clubs 

• Access to Halton SGO and School Games Mark application 


